

NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER 2024



LIVING OUR THANKS

THOMAS WALKENHORST

November has a very important holiday in which families gather, football games are watched, holiday or extraneous shopping occurs, and we tend to make lots of food and overeat. It's Thanksgiving! There are historical and cultural roots to this holiday, but as Lutheran Christians — and as I always focus on the "worship" aspect of Christian life — I want to talk about the THANKS in Thanksgiving.

As children, when someone

does something nice, we were usually taught or teach our own children, "What do you say?" to prompt them to respond with "Thank you". Our daily interactions with family, friends, and strangers can be rushed, and maybe we forget to say "thank you" occasionally, but I'm betting that most of us will still say "thanks" to the gas station clerk, the store employee, and others. Maybe we've had someone help us with a large project or support us physically or financially. We

might show our gratitude to the helper with words of thanks, or even a return gesture such as a card or gift. Yet, to our heavenly Father, His perfect Son, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit, who helps us and guides us — how do we show our thanks?

Nothing we do could repay God for the riches and kindness He has shown us. But there are daily things we can do to show a position of gratitude to God in our lives so that we are humbled and Christ would be evident to our families, friends, and those around us.

Pray with thanksgiving — we should be mindful to thank God and count the physical AND spiritual blessings we have from Him in our prayers. Listing and going through these things help us keep our human pride in check. Just when we think we have it rough, or that we've worked so hard and deserve all that we are and have, we recall that God has made everything and that it all comes from Him.

Give back to Him — we should be ready and cheerful to give back to God by helping those in need, making good use of our gifts to help Connect People to Christ. Just as we might do a return gesture to people who have given us much, we should have return gestures back to God through what we do with our time, how we use our talents, and where we store our treasures. This, of course, is stewardship.

Living out thanks — imagine you have a tremendous debt in one of your accounts. The guilt and the anxiousness of the debt troubles you day by day. Yet a wealthy benefactor comes to you and removes the fines, and the cost owed from you is cleared. What a tremendous feeling! You are free from that heavy weight and burden. God has released us from the burden of sin and eternal death. We should be living our thanks to Him daily through our actions, how we treat other people, and all that we do. Even our facial expressions and the way we speak should be filled with joy and love because of what the Father has done for us.

Sing! Lutherans have a rich musical heritage. We have wonderful hymns and praise songs with which we can thank our Lord. I know some of you might say "oh I can't sing" or "you don't want me to sing!", but that goes against so much language of the Bible. Psalm 7:17 says "I will give to the Lord the thanks due to his righteousness, and I will sing praise to the name of the Lord, the Most High." Singing praise is one of the primary ways we thank God!

All in all, our thanks to God should be evident to all those around us by the way we live, the way we act around other people, and how we worship in church. May God lead us all to see the tremendous blessings in each of our lives, and then free us from our pride to be able to thank Him in various ways for all that He has done for us. Praise God from Whom all blessings flow!

We invite you to worship with us during Thanksgiving: Wednesday November 27 at 6:30 PM for Contemporary Worship and Thursday November 28 at 9:00 AM for Traditional Worship.

THOMAS WALKENHORST
DIRECTOR OF WORSHIP MINISTRIES



IN THIS ISSUE

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER			 						. 4
CHILDREN & FAMILY MINISTRY			 						. 4
YOUTH MINISTRY AT ST. PAUL			 						. 5
CHILDREN, YOUTH, & FAMILY EVENTS			 						. 6
THE GATHERING PLACE			 						. 7
LOVE INC			 						. 7
HISPANIC MINISTRY			 						. 7
LUTHERAN AREA HIGH SCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS.									
CELEBRATE RECOVERY			 						. 9
THANK YOUS & OTHER NEWS									
OCTOBER CONGREGATION MEETING MINUTES	3 .								. 13
OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES			 						.14
FINANCIAL REPORT			 						.15

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

CHRISTINA ZEUNER, DIRECTOR PRESCHOOL@STPAULFALLS.COM

We have had a great start to the new year at St. Paul Early Childhood Center. We have 12 children in 4K, 22 Preschoolers, and 22 children using the Child Care at some time each week. The children and teachers have gotten to know each other and are having lots of fun learning each day. The children are becoming familiar with the school routines and beginning to make new friends.

The 4K class has already taken a walk to the falls, played at River Park and gone to Memorial Library. Miss Britt, the librarian, comes every month to the Early Childhood Center to read to the Preschool and Child Care classes. Mr. Walkenhorst visited the classrooms to introduce himself, play his guitar, and teach songs about Fall. Everyone also attended their first chapel day and praise God in a church setting.

We continue to collect used ink cartridges, HP toner, and old cell phones. These can be placed in the Early Childhood bin in the church's collection center. We receive money for the ink and phones which help us purchase materials for the classrooms. We are also looking for Crystal Light containers and extra-large nuts and bolts.





CHILDREN & FAMILY MINISTRY

SAVANNAH HENN, DIRECTOR SAVANNAHH@STPAULFALLS.COM

By the time you receive this newsletter, Savannah will be back from maternity leave. Joseph is growing big and strong! A special thank you to superintendents Tessa and Sarah for keeping ministry thriving. Also, thanks to Pastor Kyle for leading AWANA closings and for Nicole and her organizational skills in the office.

SUNDAY SCHOOL

Students are working hard on their songs for the Christmas program. 3-5th grade students are signing up for speaking parts and props are coming together! Watch for more information as the program gets closer.

AWANA

The First AWANA store of the year is almost here and students have been working hard on their memory work! Our theme nights continue to be an awesome way for everyone to be apart of the fun as they grow in God's



Word. During the month of November students will be building OCC boxes. Watch your email for list of donation items to help fill these boxes. A reminder that there is no AWANA/Confirmation on Wednesday, Nov 27th due to Thanksgiving break!





YOUTH MINISTRY

NICOLE DOLLEVOET, DIRECTOR NICOLED@STPAULFALLS.COM

October Youth Group was busy doing many service projects that included packages to our college students, cards to our shut-ins, and service weekend up at Camp Luther. We also enjoyed a new theme night under the title "Food Adventure night. "We tried all sorts of food items from around the globe. Our favorites were the gummy candies! We continue strong with our Bible Study series Life on Purpose



We had an awesome group of 25 that served at FMSC and then stuck around to help with a number of service projects here at church. We put together over 300 boxes for OCC, decorated cards for our shut-ins, put together 10 blankets for Children's Hospital of Milwaukee, and decorated Valentine's Day cards for Project Angel Hugs.

Youth Group in November you will find us in the kitchen putting together all sorts of great meals. We also have our most popular nights of Hide and Seek and Bowling.

To follow the latest youth ministry schedule and even get a sneak peek of what the next few months look like, check out our website.



7th GRADE CONFIRMATION LOCK-IN

7th Grade Lock-in is around the corner! Retreats and lock-ins are important times when youth and adults join together outside their elements and there is so much growth that happens, it is awesome to see. This lock-in is always super special because it is run by college students from Concordia University WI.



2025 LCMS YOUTH GATHERING

We had a great meeting and learned of their small groups for the event. We continue to explore the theme of Endure from the book of Hebrews chapter 12.









CHILDREN, YOUTH, & FAMILY EVENTS

We had a great group of Children, Youth, and Adults head up to Camp Luther for a Work Bee weekend event. This awesome team helped prepare camp for winter! Cottages were cleaned from top to bottom. Picnic benches, tubes, and other water items were stored away. Widows were washed, wood was hauled, highway was cleaned up, and leaves were raked! All of our photos can be seen on our church website.









Nicole or Savannah by Nov 6th deadline

Mark your calendars for our next CYF event- we are headed to the movies to see the latest version of The Best Christmas Pageant Ever. This well-loved book has been turned into a movie yet again and will warm your heart with the true meaning of Christmas.

Deadline is coming up quickly so please see Nicole or Savannah to reserve your seats today!

THE GATHERING PLACE

LEAH ZEHEL

It's that time of year for The Gathering Place's annual November Giving campaign. There will be displays in the Gathering Area at church the month of November, highlighting what we have been up to and what donations are used for. There is a special emphasis this year on our Scholarship Fund and Entertainment. Both are very important to our program. The Scholarship Fund was explained in last month's church newsletter and our fundraising letter. Entertainment, which includes music is key in our programing to have participants that may not be as verbal, suddenly are able to sing every word to the songs. Dancing, sing-a-longs, and outings to local places help brighten everyone's day.

Please consider a donation this year to support this very important mission of St. Paul's Lutheran Church. Contact Leah Zehel with any questions at 920-627-6847 or leahz@stpaulfalls.com

LOVE INC.

BONNIE JONES

The holidays are fast approaching. Holidays are especially hard when you are struggling to get by. Please think about brightening a struggling neighbor's holiday by donating to Love INC. There are several ways to donate. Online go to loveincsheboygancounty.org. Scroll down to "Be a Donor". From there you can chose to do be a monetary donor or an Amazon donor or click on Gap Ministry Accepted Donation. There you will find a multitude of items needed by your neighbors. Please think about helping Love INC provide needed items for your neighbors.

LCMS HISPANIC MINISTRY

REV. DAVID BLAS

Save the date to enjoy some delicious food at Good Sheperd Sheboygan and help support the Hispanic Ministry Outreach Fundraiser on Saturday, November 2nd from Noon-2PM. For only \$15 you can choose between Chicken or Steak Tacos or Chicken, Steak, or Cheese Quesadillas. All meals come with Mexican rice, beans, beverage, and dessert.



LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL HIGHLITES

DEREK BULT, PRINCIPAL

Imagine for a moment that you are a ship sailing across the ocean. As you sail, there are days when the sun is shining, there is a gentle breeze at your back, and life seems to be just about perfect. Then, in an instant, the weather changes as the storm rolls through and creates dangerous winds, huge waves, and perilous sailing conditions. This is what life can be like for the typical high school student. Some days are fantastic, and others are filled with trouble, challenges, and uncertainties. As you contemplate this scenario, ask yourself this question: If your teenage son or daughter is the ship and the sailors guiding the ship are their teachers, who is guiding your children through the storms of life? What, how, and why are they teaching their students? What are their navigation points and philosophical foundations? Teachers are ultimately guiding their students through life and teaching them ideas and skills that will last a lifetime. The teachers who educate our children matter.

Christian education matters because we have Christian teachers who have a fixed and unmovable navigation point: Jesus. As the high school students entrusted to our care go through the daily challenges associated with being a teenager, they are constantly taught Biblical values, common sense principles, and divine truth. This is a significant and compelling reason to choose Christian education, because in a world that emphasizes truth as relative, one has to ask the questions: what is your navigation point, and who are you allowing to sail the ship? Christian teachers matter.

The average teenager will spend roughly eight hours a day at school, and even more if they are involved in any sort of co-curricular activity. Assuming students receive eight hours of sleep at night, that leaves another eight hours of a student's awake time away from school. For most teenagers, this means they will spend approximately 50% of their awake time at school. This reality is incredibly important to keep in mind as you contemplate this important question: who is sailing the ship?

Why Christian education? The Biblical values, common sense principles, and divine truth that are daily taught to students will not only last a lifetime, but into eternity. The days that students spend learning, growing, and developing in high school will be some of the most important in their entire lives. What teenagers are taught and fed in school during these formative years matters! There is a sense of certainty, peace, and confidence that comes with knowing that one's education is based on the solid rock of Jesus. We encourage you to pray for us as we guide our students through some of the most exciting and impressionable years of their entire lives!

As we enter recruitment and enrollment season for the 2025-2026 school year, please don't underestimate the importance of a faith-based education. Share this reality with those in your midst, and encourage them to check out Lutheran High for an exceptional, Christ-centered high school education. Let us steer that ship!



Get the full publication here HighLite

READING THE PRINTED COPY? VISIT -- WWW.LUTHERANHIGH.COM/PUBLICATIONS

CELEBRRATE RECOVERY

JULIE JONES, COORDINATOR

We CELEBRATE God's amazing healing and restoration!

Celebrate Recovery now has BABYSITTING available! Contact Julie for more information.

Did you know... that 2 out of 3 people attend CR for NON-addiction issues?

We all have struggles. What do you struggle with?

Depression, Anxiety, Anger, Feelings of Unworthiness and Being Less Than, Paranoia, Perfectionism, Obsessive Thoughts, Co-Dependency, Loneliness, Control, Fear, Resentment, Addiction to Food, Drugs, Sex, Bad relationships, Unforgiveness, Money Issues, Emotional or Sexual Abuse, Pornography, Jealousy, Selfishness, Judgement of Others, Unfaithfulness, etc.

Step 10 - We continued to take personal inventory and when we were wrong, promptly admitted it. "So, if you think you are standing firm, be careful that you don't fall!" 1 Corinthians 10:12 NIV

Step 11 - We sought through prayer and meditation to improve our conscious contact with God, praying only for knowledge of His will for us, and power to carry that out. "Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly." Colossians 3:16a NIV

Principle 7 - Reserve a daily time with God for self-examination, Bible reading, and prayer in order to know God and His will for my life and to gain the power to follow His will.

Crossroads, Daily Inventory and Relapse — It takes a lot of work to live a life free of the burdens of our past, heal our hurts, break unhealthy habits, and end destructive hang-ups. We admit there is an issue, and we turn to God for help; we take a deep look at our past, our actions and how we respond. We make amends for the hurt we caused and forgive those who have hurt us. However, we need to develop tools to help us from relapsing back into old behaviors. We are at a crossroad in our lives to choose to continue making better choices every day. We stay aware of our behaviors and take a daily inventory to see if we may have hurt someone else and take responsibility for our actions or if someone hurt us so we can forgive and let go of resentments. Then we make a conscious decision to spend time with our higher power, Jesus Christ. We read the Bible and pray in order to build a deeper relationship with Him. These tools help us to become healthier in mind, body, and spirit and to restore relationships with family, friends, and Jesus Christ!

Are you tired of carrying the pain from past hurts? Are you willing to try a different approach to dealing with the pain in your life? Are you ready to take that first step in your journey of recovery from life's difficulties? You were never meant to walk this life journey alone...

Come join us at **Celebrate Recovery**!

Your forever family is waiting!

You are not alone!

Celebrate Recovery follows a Christian 8 Principal / 12 Step process to heal from life's hurts, hang-ups, and habits!

No Sign-Up necessary!

Entrance #4 – 300 Wing Dinner: 6:00PM

Large Group: 6:30PM - 7:30PM

Open Share Group (Gender Specific): 7:30PM - 8:30PM

Fellowship: 8:30PM - 9:00PM

The only requirement is confidentiality!

Everyone is Welcome!

We are waiting for you!

For additional information contact Julie J. @ 920-207-1397

THANK YOUS & OTHER NEWS

A SPECIAL THANK YOU

A huge THANK YOU to all that made the 11th Annual Feed My Starving Children (FMSC) 2024 MobilePack a success. We could not have done it without your support. We came together to help those in need and had some fun, too! Check out lots of photos from the event at the Resources tab on stpaulfalls.com.

638 volunteers packed 684 boxes of food. This equates to 147,744 meals — enough to feed 404 children for

one year!



These meals are on their way to their destination, to begin turning hunger into hope. We will pass along the recipient information when we receive it.



FMSC MOBILEPACK 2024: Thank you FMSC Planning Team for all of the hard work and many hours of fundraising that went into this year's pack!

Shirl, Mary, Carol, Steve, Kim, Nicole, Beth, Annie, Jim, Shelly, Karen, Shelly, Pete, Diana, Katrina, Sharon, and Paul. We can't thank the congregation enough for all of their support. Please continue to pray that the food we packed reaches the mouths of hungry children and they are fed in body and soul



CAMP LUTHER STAFF: will be visiting on Wednesday, Nov 13th. They will share with our students that awesome work God is doing through Camp Ministry! If your child is interested in attending Camp Luther this summer, please speak with Nicole or Savannah about campership program! We had 7 students from St. Paul attend last summer - can we double that number?

SURVIVING THE HOLIDAYS: Holidays can be challenging times for those who have lost a loved one. So many around you seem so festive and excited. But your emotions just aren't there. Faced with social gatherings and special traditions that had always involved your loved one in the past, this year you may feel like you'd be good with just skipping Thanksgiving and Christmas altogether. Sound familiar?

This will be our 3rd year at St. Paul for offering a special event to help you to navigate successfully through the upcoming challenging holiday seasons called "Surviving The Holidays". You will hear from experts as well as from those who have walked their own similar path in the past on how God can use this time as a great blessing in your life.

Two Opportunities:

- Monday, November 18, 10 AM -Noon in Room #100
- Thursday, November 21, 6-8 PM in Room #100

STEPPING STONES: Thank you to everyone who helped, participated, and volunteered at our recent cookout event. We are also in need of pillows, twin bedding sets, laundry detergent, toilet paper, paper towels, dish soap, cleaning supplies like Pinesol, sanitary wipes, & bus tokens. Visit our website today to connect with us, www.steppingstonessheboygan.com

COOKIE WALK 2024: The annual Cookie Walk will be held on December 7th starting at 9am. Our event will go until all cookies are sold. You can get 2 lbs for \$15! While the Ladies' Auxiliary hosts the annual sale, they cannot do it without help from each family. All families of the congregation are asked to donate 4 dozen homemade small cookies. Cookies can be dropped off in a sealed container Thurs. Dec. 5, from 6-7:30 PM at Entrance #1 or Fri. Dec. 6, 1:30-6:30 PM.

The money we make is used to help our Youth and Missions here and around the world. Thank you for your support of this ministry! Any questions, please contact lackie Bussert at 920-980-7713.

SHEBOYGAN COUNTY FOOD BANK: Thank you for donating 58 pounds of food for Sheboygan County Food Bank. Together, we are reaching local families, seniors, and children who are facing hunger. This is a 18% increase from 2023.

LOVE INC: We are so very grateful for your donations of personal care items on September 25th. These items fly off our shelves almost as soon as they come in, so we are always elated to receive replacements. Thank you!

PART-TIME CUSTODIAL POSITION AT LHS: Sheboygan Lutheran High School is accepting applications for an evening custodial position. This year-round position requires 5 days/week, 4 hrs/day of cleaning the school buildings to maintain a well-kept and sanitary facility. Applications for employment can be downloaded from the lutheranhigh.com home page or obtained in the LHS school office Mon - Fri, 8 am - 4 pm, at 3323 University Drive in Sheboygan.

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH PODCAST: Did you know we have a podcast? It's a great way to catch up on Worship Services, Sermons, and Bible studies if you miss a session. You can listen on the go, anytime, and anywhere. Get started today through your favorite podcast platform or directly on our website.



LCMS Disaster Reponse

- Pray
- Get involved
- Donate



Icms-lert.org

lcms.org/givenow/disaster



GET INVOLVED

Informal Info on LERT Training

Nov 4 | 6:30 PM Room 108-112



OCTOBER CONGREGATION MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 2024 TREASURER'S REPORT: So far the worship service times continuing into Fall have been working. There has been some feedback asking if the Choir could sing during the 9:30 Worship Service as well. At this point the decision was to keep the 8 AM service Traditional and the 9:30 Contemporary.

DIVINE CALL: The Call Team is comprised of the following: John Rische, Mark Buffington, Sara Gartman, Joe Zuengler, Brad Ten Pas, Michelle Bohm, Marilyn Risberg and Amber Christel. Pastor Kyle shared the timeline thus far.

The Call Team and Church Council is recommending we place a Divine Call to Pastor Adam Wolfe from Divine Redeemer Lutheran in Hartland, WI. Pastor Adam was born and raised in Germantown. He graduated from Concordia Mequon in 2016 and from Concordia St. Louis Seminary in 2020. He is married to Morgan Brandt Wolfe, a former daughter of our congregation. They have 2 boys, Micah (4) and Liam (2).

Pastor Adam has a professional appearance and a relaxed style. He can preach topically or liturgically. He is engaging and a Biblical teacher. He was originally called to be a Mission and Outreach Pastor, he now serves as Family Life Pastor, doing a lot of care visits. He is currently an Associate Pastor and he prefers this role, with less focus on Administration. His current church is of similar size with 3 full time Pastors and a part-time Pastor.

Pastor Adam said he would decide in about 2-3 weeks; we are unsure of when he would start. We did have two good candidates that were both very capable. The Call Team felt more comfortable with Pastor Adam and felt his sermons online fit just a little bit better with us. If Pastor Adam were to decline, we would have a discussion about considering the other Pastor.

The Congregation voted unanimously to extend a Divine Call to Pastor Adam Wolfe.

CONGREGATION CONCERNS:

- 1. It was requested that we have a blended service during the 9:30 Sunday Worship Service. It wouldn't have to be every week, maybe 2 out of 4 Sundays. This would give the choir more opportunity to perform.
- 2. It was requested that an update on the Columbarium be given in the future.

Donna Felch reported that the Columbarium Team will be presenting at the November Council Meeting. More information will come following that.

OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

THE GATHERING PLACE UPDATE: Census remains full on all days. Balancing the participant to volunteer ratio continues to be a challenge as there are many inquiries and a wait list. Leah is no longer taking tours until November as the wait list is long. More volunteers are desperately needed as the need is great. Leah is attending the Sheboygan County Caregiver Conference to push for volunteers, along with posting volunteer ads and advertising through the United Way. A Volunteer Christmas Party and training will be held again in December.

Memory Matters has grown a little, with a nice supportive group. November Giving Campaign will be starting shortly with a goal of raising \$45,000. This ministry continues to be blessed with amazing support from family and friends.

GUATEMALA MISSION TRIP: The Council approved the Guatemala Mission Trip for August 2026.

SOLAR PANEL DISCUSSION: Chad Berke and Stefanie Trakel met with representatives from Texan Solar, which is the Solar Panel company recommended by the LCEF. There are considerable rebates for purchasing solar panels, however the cost would still be over \$365,000. The maintenance is minimal but we would have to deal with snow on 322 panels. At this point the team is not recommending moving forward with this project.

DOOR REPLACEMENT DISCUSSION: The exterior doors on the building are beginning to wear. Quotes were given totaling over \$175,000 to replace the doors. This is something we would replace in sections. John Rische will review the list and assess the doors to determine if different repairs/replacements would be appropriate instead of replacing the entire door. He will report back.

SENIOR PASTOR REPORT: Visitation is very busy right now, we had several funerals and weddings. FMSC went very well with 625 volunteers and over 400 kids will be fed for a year. Julie Jones will be attending some conferences for Celebrate Recovery. She is also connecting with Russ Schulz, a member of our church that is a counselor and wanting to get more involved.

AIM had 20 attend this past weekend with one more session to go. Pr Kyle is assisting with chapel at LHS and Bethlehem in the near future. Trunk or Treat is on Sunday. Last weekend we had 16 attend Camp Luther for a weekend mission trip. Savannah will be returning from leave on Monday, October 28. The Tuesday Pastor Bible Study is going well with good discussion.

WALK IN ITEM — FINANCIAL DISCUSSION: Michelle Zuengler and Donna Felch met with Brad Ten Pas regarding various ideas. He suggested more graphic financial reporting at Congregation Meetings, which we will try at our meeting later this evening. He felt most people don't understand all the numbers. He also feels we should monitor attendance as that can lead to trends in giving. He also suggested forming a financial committee to look at other financial instruments to grow funds for big projects, such as the parking lot. While we do not use the stock market as an investment option, there maybe lower risk options for some of our long-term projects. Donna will look into this further. He also suggested we do more long-term capital planning which is a good suggestion and will be implemented.

WALK IN ITEM – HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE BATHROOM DOORS: A member has requested and the council has approved installing automatic entrances on our bathrooms as it is very difficult for handicapped individuals to enter.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report - September 2024

Fiscal Year July 1, 2024 - June 30, 2025

Financial Results- Fi	iscal Year End Actual,	Budget & Variance
-----------------------	------------------------	------------------------------

Financial Results- Fiscal Year End Actual, Budget & Variance										
		3 Months Ended 9-30-24 Actual		End	Months led 9-30-24 Budget		fro	Variance from Budget (Short)/Over		
General Offerings	\$	287,356		\$	336,740		\$	(49,384)		
Other Income	\$	14,364		\$	13,050		\$	1,314		
Mission Offerings	\$	19,243		\$	23,500		\$	(4,257)		
Total Income	\$	320,963		\$	373,290	•	\$	(52,328)		
Operating Expenses	\$	358,577		\$	350,761		\$	7,817		
Mission Support	\$	19,243		\$	23,500		\$	(4,257)		
Total Expense	\$	377,820		\$	374,261		\$	3,560		
Suplus (Deficit) Total	\$	(56,858)		\$	(970)		\$	(55,887)		

st stPlease note there was an error in the August financials reported in the October Newsletter

Capital Improvement Fund									
		hly Activity (Decrease)		alance at onth End					
Capital Improvement Fund	\$	5,068	\$	344,195					

Membership Report				
Baptized Members	400	Confirmed Members	1,701 Total Members	2,101

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH

730 County Rd. PPP Sheboygan Falls, WI 53085

Phone: 920-467-6449 Fax: 920-467-4239 NONPROFIT ORG
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
SHEBOYGAN FALLS, WI
PERMIT NO. 28

Church Office Hours

Monday - Thursday: 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM

Friday: Closed

Website: www.stpaulfalls.com



Pastors

Kyle Backhaus, Senior Pastor **Tom Gudmundson**, Pastor Emeritus **Donald Hasse**, Pastor Emeritus

Worship Schedule

Thursday: 6:30 PM Sunday: 8:00 & 9:30 AM

The Gathering Place & Memory Matters

920-627-6847 The Gathering Place Monday, Tuesday, & Thursday: 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Memory Matters Thursday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

Children & Youth

(During the school year)
Sunday School: 9:30 AM service
AWANA Wed Night: 6:00 PM
Confirmation Wed Night: 6:00 PM
Youth Group Sunday Night: 5:30 PM



Tom Splittgerber, Congregation President Jeff Berg, Congregation Vice President John Rische, Head Elder Donna Felch, Treasurer

Early Childhood Center 3 year-old Class

ECC Phone: 920-467-6733 (during school year) Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00 - 11:30 AM or 12:30 - 3:00 PM

4K Class

(During school year) Monday, Wednesday, & Friday: 8:30 - 11:30 AM

Child Care

Monday through Friday: 7:00 AM - 5:30 PM Ages 2 ½ - 5 years — call for drop-ins

Wee Care Nursery

During Sunday Service, 9:15-10:45







FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA